
 

 

               
                           Holley-Navarre Fire District 
                Board of Fire Commissioners    
                      August 28, 2017 – 6:00 p.m. 

Minutes Are Not Verbatim 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:10 p.m. by Secretary/Treasurer Charles Batson.  Pledge of Allegiance was led by Battalion Chief Howie 
Rounsaville.  Commissioners Batson &  D.J. Stone were in attendance.  Also present was Chief Norton, Sandi Walker (GSG Project Coordinator), Gail 
Acosta (Navarre Press) & Admin. Assistant K. Groh. 
 
Since quorum was not attained – according to the directive of Attorney Jeffrey McInnis - the Commissioners were not able to hold the Hearing or the  
regularly scheduled Fire Commissioner Meeting.  Only option was to hold an informal meeting to hear the comments of the Public in attendance. 
 
Approximately 35 – 40 individuals attended on this date & most voiced concern about the calculation of square footage on the notices which were sent 
out by GSG.   Due to the refusal of the Property Appraiser Gregory Brown to send out the notices HNFD hired GSG to obtain the addressing  
spreadsheet from the Property Appraiser & mail out the notices on a very short 30-day window.   
 
The two Commissioners in attendance answered questions from the public & addressed the submitted questionnaire forms prepared in advance – see 
attached. 
 
A complete recording of the informal meeting is available upon request 
 
Hearing is re-scheduled for Friday, September 8, 2017 @ 6:00 p.m. – Station 45.  Legal Hearing Notice publicized in Navarre Press on 8/31/17 – See 
attached copy. 
 
Informal Meeting was adjourned at 7:42 p.m. 
 
 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Charles Batson, Secretary/Treasurer 


